
 
 
 

 

 

COURT OF APPEAL ADDITIONAL REQUIREMENTS FOR THE FILING OF 

APPEAL BOOKS AND WHITE FOLDERS 

 

 

 

 

Until further notice, parties should, in addition to the current requirements for the filing 

of physical copies of Red, Orange, Blue and Black Books, and White Folders in the case 

of Summonses for leave to appeal, also provide an electronic copy of those books to the 

Court.  The Registrar will accept USBs, CDs, and DVDs.  Emails with links to 

documents may be accepted by prior arrangement with the Registrar.  

 

The delivering of physical copies or USB electronic copies of appeal books or White 

Folders can be made to the foyer of the Registry by prior arrangement with the Registry. 

 

Uplifting of books and folders for updating, and the uplifting of lower court files can also 

occur by prior arrangement with the Registry. 

 

Enquiries should be made by email addressed to courtofappeal@justice.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

The Hon Justice A. S. Bell 

President, Court of Appeal 

Supreme Court of New South Wales 
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